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Transport for NSW has completed the 
consultation on the proposed design 
of the Anzac Parade and Doncaster 
Avenue intersection. 
The existing shared path design was 
implemented as an interim measure as we 
worked towards a final configuration at the 
intersection.  

Extending the separated cycleway through the 
intersection provides the safest arrangement 
for all road users in particular people walking 
and people of all ages riding bikes. 

This final design provides a continuous 
separated cycleway and removes conflict on the 
existing shared path as shown in the image 
overleaf.  

This change will result in some parking changes 
and the removal of the existing right turn for 
southbound traffic on Doncaster Avenue into 
Anzac Parade. 

Consultation outcomes 
The community and stakeholders were invited 
to provide feedback on the proposed design 
from Thursday 19 September to Friday 18 
October 2024. 

We distributed a community notification, sent 
emails, installed local posters, door knocked 
nearby properties and contacted everyone who 
requested a follow up. We provided an online 
feedback form for all community feedback as 
well as emails and phone calls. 

We received 88 comments on the proposed 
change, most of which were supportive of 
extending the on-road cycleway and removal of 
the right-turn on Doncaster Avenue to improve 
safety for all road and footpath users.  

 

Other comments related to specific suggestions 
for the cycleway design, access into and out of 
driveways, parking challenges, and other non-
project related feedback have been provided to 
Council. 

A copy of the Consultation Summary Report can 
be found on the project website 

 

 

 

 

 

Next steps 
The Kingsford to Centennial Park Walking and 
Cycling improvements project is a Council project 
and Doncaster Avenue is a council-managed road.  

The final design for the cycleway and parking 
changes will be determined by the Local Traffic 
Committee (LTC) at the meeting on Tuesday 11 
March 2025.  

Transport for NSW supports these proposed 
changes and recommends that the LTC approves 
the continuous separated cycleway and 
associated changes.  

Pending Council approval of the cycleway design, 
Transport will finalise the required traffic signal 
design over the coming months. 

We will provide an update on our website about 
the outcome at the LTC and we will distribute a 
project update to the community when work is due 
to commence.  
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Recommended changes 
The on-road cycleway will continue through to the southern side of Anzac Parade and the shared path will be 
removed. The southbound right turn movement from Doncaster Avenue into Anzac Parade will be removed. 

 
 

 

 

Contact us 

 
Project Infoline 1800 650 031  

 
 

 

CBD-and-East@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 PO Box K659 Elizabeth Street Sydney, 
NSW 2000 

 

Visit the website at  
nswroads.work/k2cp 

 For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download 
the app Live Traffic NSW 

 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-
statement#Your_Privacy 

Northern side of Anzac Parade 

Southern side of Anzac Parade 
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